
 
 

February 1, 2024 
 
 
Jeremy Fancher 
Swift Beef Company 
jeremy.fancher@jbssa.com 
 
 
 
Re:  Swift Beef Company 
Docket No.:  CWA-07-2023-0099 
 

 
Dear Respondent: 
 
Attached for your files is a copy of the Complaint and Consent Agreement/Final Order In the Matter of 
Swift Beef Company: Docket No. CWA-07-2023-0099. The order was filed with the Regional Hearing Clerk 
on February 1, 2024 and is effective upon that date. 

 
Should you have any questions, please contact Sam Bennett at 913-551-7372 or by email at 
bennett.samuel@epa.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Amy Gonzales 
Hearing Clerk, Region 7 

 
Enclosure: Order 
 
cc: Sam Bennett, EPA Region 7 (via email) 
 Phillip Halsted, NDEE (via email) 
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